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NOTICE OF BARGAINING UNIT CLARIFICATION 
 

STATE OF DELAWARE, DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY  : 
    AND HOMELAND SECURITY, DIVISION OF FORENSIC : 
    SCIENCE (“DSHS/DFS”),  : 
   : Representation Petition 25-01-1447 
              and :               (CLARIFICATION) 
   : 
DELAWARE STATE AND FEDERAL EMPLOYEES LOCAL :  
   1029, LABORERS INTERNATIONAL UNION OF : 
    NORTH AMERICA (“LIUNA”). : 
 

 DSHS/DFS filed a petition seeking to clarify the bargaining unit of “all regular full-time 

and part-time non-supervisory employees of the Department of Safety and Homeland Security, 

Division of Forensic Science (DOL Case 221), to EXCLUDE the position of: 

 
DFS OFFICE MANAGER 

 
 LiUNA Local 1029 did not object to the requested clarification.  By agreement of the 
parties, the Office Manager position is no longer included in the bargaining unit.1 
 
 WHEREFORE, the Office Manager position is no longer represented for purposes of 
collective bargaining and is excluded from the bargaining unit currently represented by LiUNA 
Local 1029. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

  
 Deborah L. Murray-Sheppard 
 Executive Director, PERB 
DATED: February 21, 2025 

 
1 This clarification is not a determination by the Public Employment Relations Board that the Office Manager is a 
supervisory employee within the meaning of 19 Del. C. §1302(s); rather, it reflects the agreement of the parties that, 
at this time, the position is not included in the bargaining unit. 
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